#### Buffalo Girls Basketball Boosters' Meeting Minutes Sunday Feb 22, 2015, 7:00 @ Huiko's

Called to order at 7:00

#### In attendance:

Board Members: Pete Goodfellow, Chris O'Connell, Nichole & Joel Bjerke, Scot Sorenson, Lisa Zwart, Tom Boser and Tom Feddema

# **Approved Minutes:**

- 1. Tom Feddema 1st motion to approve January Minutes
- 2. Tom Boser 2<sup>nd</sup> motion
- 3. Motion approved

# **Treasure report:**

Jill not present

# **Scot's Report:**

- 3 on 3 awards were presented and 10,000 Shots award will be presented at the night of the Banquet.
- Scot's motto shirt will be done in Fall 2015 for next season

### **Old Business:**

- 1. Discussed and reminded board members that each board member receives one Free Registration each season. One coach, per team receives one Free registration. Will discuss in summer possibility of having each coach receive a free registration and put it in our guidelines.
- 2. 5<sup>th</sup>-8<sup>th</sup> graders went to the Brainerd tournament Feb13-15. The whole weekend went very well. The Party room that was reserved had much use on Friday and Saturday night. The Pizza party went very well and we have received many thanks for it. Pete said that he will talk to the hotel again for next year to have the same set up because it work out so well.
- 3. The two tournaments that we host are Mar 7-8 (MSF-72 teams) and Mar 14-15 (MYAS). The Mar 14-15 Dibs are mostly full and decided to close remaining dibs to allow more parents to work dibs at the Mar 7-8 tournament which has many unfilled Dib openings. Nichole B. will send out email reminding parents they need to fulfill 8 hours volunteer hours per player and to sign up for dibs soon.
- 4. Scot and Pete will be working on the high school kids to work the clocks at our two state tournaments.
- 5. Pete and Vicki will be getting concession food at Sam's club on Thursday before MSF tournament to allow more time with setup for Friday.
- 6. Scot has trainers reserved for the tournaments.

#### **New Business:**

- 1. Our Spring tournament for MYAS will possibly be May 2-3<sup>rd</sup>. Pete will be working with MYAS to get the tournament setup.
- 2. Nichole Bjerke has transferred our Domain name to Go Daddy. The cost of transfer and to setup was about \$18. It will need to be renewed again next Feb 2016.
- 3. Discussed the possibility of getting a debt card for the BGBB. This would allow for payment of certain things that have to be paid for by Credit card. Ie. Domain name renewal, online purchases and online tournament registrations that some associations are requiring.
- 4. The Annual BGBB Banquet will be on Monday March 9<sup>th</sup> at Northwinds. 6-8pm. 4<sup>th</sup> & 7<sup>th</sup> grade will bring Main meal, 5<sup>th</sup> Desserts, 6<sup>th</sup> salads, and 8<sup>th</sup> beverages/chips/water. The night of the Banquet parents can sign up their player for spring basketball. Parents will also turn in uniforms, but if players are going to play for spring ball then they would keep their uniforms.
- 5. Discussed getting three score clocks to help with our tournaments. Tom F 1<sup>st</sup> motion to purchase 3 score clocks, 2<sup>nd</sup> Lisa Zwart and motion passed. Scot will talk to Jason Sorenson about purchasing clocks through J & J Athletics.
- 6. Ngin suggested doing online registration. They said it is very easy to use and everything is kept on the website. We can either have parents write a check plus their volunteer check or pay with credit card online with registration and then turn in their volunteer check when they get their uniform. We agreed that this would be handy. Tom Boser said that he uses and monitors registration for girl's softball and that he could be in charge of it for BGBB online registration. 1st motion to have online registration passed by Tom Boser, 2nd Chris O'Connell, Motion passed.

# Next Meeting is Mar 15 after tournament@ BAC Adjourned Meeting at 8:30

• 1st motion to adjourn by Tom Feddema 2nd Nichole B. The motion passed.